FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS ABOUT VENDOR INQUIRY PAYMENT ELECTRONIC REPORTING SYSTEM (VIPERS)

Why is my contract/purchase order not in the pick list?

Most of the time, a contract or purchase order does not show up because a vendor’s tax id number is not set up in the accounting system.  Other reasons can be that the contract or purchase order is not set up correctly.  You will need to call our toll free help desk at 1-888-251-3557 to get this fixed.

I forgot my PIN, how do I get a new one?
Call 1-888-251-3557 and we will work with you to get a PIN.  
What does it mean that my Tax ID number is not in STARS?

Either your contract has not been set up in our accounting system or the tax id number was not put on the record.  You should either call your contracting officer or our helpdesk for assistance.

Why is my invoice not showing up in VIPERS?

Much of our automation was lost when we moved over to our new accounting system.  Until this is reinstated, we have to log all invoices manually.  Please allow 2-3 days before calling about an invoice that does not show up.

My invoice was turned in over 30 days ago, why have I not been paid?

We cannot make payments without approval from the office who administers your contract.  On occasion, payments are held because there is no funding available to pay the invoice.  In either case, you will need to contact your contracting officer.

What information is required on the invoice forms?

See attached examples of the three invoices offered in VIPERS.

I have tried several times to log in and now my account has been deactivated?  What do I do now?
Call 1-888-251-3557 to be reactivated.

